BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS.

DIED

ELLIOT, Anna M. (née Somerville) - At the Centre d'Accueil Haut St. Laurent, Ormstown on December 21, 1997, age ninety-six years. Beloved wife of the late George C. Elliot. Survived by her nieces and nephews. Private funeral was held from the Chapel of the McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown.

HICKS, Anthony Rivers of Franklin Centre, Quebec, died peacefully at the Barrie Memorial Hospital in Ormstown, on Saturday, Dec. 20, 1997, in his 82nd year. Husband of the late Jeanne Tirrell. Brother of John, Douglas (deceased), Maud and Michael; father of Susan and Janet; grandfather of Patrick (Katherine), Michael and Drew. Tony, an enthusiastic gardener and apple-grower, was a former president of Sun Life of Canada, a director of the Bank of Montreal, a Lieutenant-commander in the Royal Canadian Navy in W.W. II. Tony will be lovingly remembered by family and friends. A memorial service will be held in the new year.

RAY, Wesley C. - Peacefully at St. Joseph's Hospital, Hamilton, Ontario on Monday, December 22, 1997. Wesley Cathcart Ray of Burlington (formerly of Lennoxville and Lachine), aged seventy-five years. Beloved husband of Wynita (née Hamilton) Ray, Dear father of Steven Ray and his wife Marilyn of North Bay and Scott Ray and his wife Cindy of Toronto. Loved Grandpa of Christopher, Laurent, Jessica and Austin. If desired expressions of sympathy to the Kidney Foundation of Canada or the Heart & Stroke Foundation of Ontario would be appreciated.

STUCKEY, Wilfred Desmond - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown on January 4, 1998. Beloved husband of Elizabeth Mackie, loving father of Bill (Jennifer Campbell), Peter (Marlene Malcolm), Jane (Dave Monaghan), Jonathan (Donna Grant) and granddad of 10 grandchildren. Also survived by his sister Muriel Power. Funeral from the Chapel of McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown on Wednesday, January 7 at 2 p.m., followed by cremation. In lieu of flowers donations to the Barrie Memorial Hospital Foundation would be appreciated.

IN MEMORIAM

CROOK, Thomas - In loving memory of a dear husband, father, grandfather and great-grandfather who passed away January 8, 1991.

When family ties are broken
And loved ones have to part
It leaves a wound that never heals
In every aching heart,
We cannot bring those old days back
When we were all together
But loving thoughts and memories
Will live with us forever.
Too dearly loved to ever be forgotten by your wife,
daughter Joyce and son George,

grandchildren and Great grandchildren

IN MEMORIAM

GRAHAM, Mervyn William - In loving memory of a dear husband, father, father-in-law and grandfather who passed away one year ago on January 11, 1997

Deep in our hearts they will always remain
Till God in His time unites us again.
Lovingly remembered by Christena, Melvin, Verna,
LeaAnn (Michael), Karen and Sheri

TAYLOR, Shirley - In loving memory of a dear wife, sister, sister-in-law and aunt who passed away Dec. 31, 1996.

Your presence we miss Your memory we treasure Loving you always Forgetting you never.

Sadly missed and lovingly remembered Bill, your sisters and your many relatives

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Ruth (Thornton) Beaudin would like to express their sincere thanks to relatives, neighbours, and friends for their expressions of sympathy, through cards, visits, phone calls, donations and food at the time of her death. A special thank-you to Rev. Kate Jordan whose visit was so much appreciated.

Margaret Thornton & family

The family of the late Clark Sloan of Cambridge, Ontario wishes to express our deepest appreciation to family and friends for their kind support with donations, flowers, cards and phone calls. A special thanks to all our TOPS pals from Beverley and Gerry. Ruth sends a special thanks to the Ladies Auxiliary, Branch 81. We could not have made it through this great loss without you. We thank you from the bottom of our hearts.

Ruth Sloan, children, grandchildren and great grandchildren

The words, thank you, do not seem to be sufficient to say to everyone who have expressed their good wishes to me on the occasion of my retirement. Also, the show of friends, family and employees who attended my retirement party on Nov. 29, at the Huntingdon Legion. Thank you to everyone who helped to organize this great afternoon, especially the speakers and musicians.

Donald Davidson